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Warm greetings from Bangladesh. 
 
I am writing as a member of SHBO (Service for Human Being Organization) and the 
current Research and Documentation Lead of Bangladesh Youth COP 2025, a national 
youth-led initiative engaging young people in the UNFCCC process. We highly appreciate 
this opportunity to contribute to shaping the next five-year vision for the GCAA. Our 
feedback draws from firsthand engagement with climate-affected communities, youth 
networks, and grassroots organizations across Bangladesh. 
 
1. What should success look like for the GCAA in the next five years, and how can it be 
measured effectively? 
Success should mean that the GCAA: 
•Bridges the gap between global goals and local impact; 
•Demonstrates measurable progress in reducing emissions and increasing climate resilience, 
especially in frontline communities; 
•Delivers climate finance and capacity-building directly to vulnerable and underrepresented 
groups; 
•Tracks progress using both quantitative metrics (e.g., GHG reductions, adaptation indicators) 
and qualitative inputs (e.g., community-led assessments). 
 
2. How can the GCAA facilitate direct and impactful engagement between Parties and NPS 
to support implementation efforts at both national and sectoral levels? 
• By creating institutional platforms for youth, civil society, and grassroots groups to engage 
with Party representatives; 
• By supporting co-created solutions in adaptation, energy, and loss and damage; 
• By encouraging Parties to report on how NPS contributions are included in national NDC 
and NAP updates; 
• By promoting localized pilot initiatives that are scalable and inclusive. 
 
3. How can the GCAA promote inclusive and equitable engagement, particularly from 
underrepresented groups and regions? 



• Establish regional hubs for climate dialogue in least developed and climate-vulnerable 
countries; 
• Facilitate local consultations in native languages with Indigenous peoples, coastal 
populations, and youth; 
• Provide funding, visibility, and leadership training for young climate actors, especially girls 
and marginalized communities; 
• Guarantee access for grassroots organizations in official COP processes and Marrakech 
Partnership platforms. 
 
4. What improvements can be made to ensure better transparency, reporting, and follow-up of 
the GCAA? 
• Strengthen the Global Climate Action Portal (NAZCA) by including stories and data from 
local initiatives; 
• Make the Yearbook of Global Climate Action more participatory, incorporating NPS 
contributions directly; 
• Introduce community reporting templates for transparency and accountability; 
• Ensure climate finance tracking includes disaggregated data (e.g, how much reaches 
youth-led or women-led initiatives). 
 
As a representative of both SHBO and Bangladesh Youth COP, I strongly believe that climate 
action must be co-owned by those at the frontline of the crisis. We hope that our feedback 
contributes to a more inclusive and impactful vision for the GCAA. We remain available for 
any follow-up or consultations. 
 
Thank you for this opportunity. 
 
Sincerely, 
Md. Abdullah Al Rahad 
Member, SHBO 
Research & Documentation Lead, Bangladesh Youth COP 2025 
Noakhali, Bangladesh 


